
SGT	Minutes	

February	26,	2020	

	

• Members	Present:	Michael	Keown,	Brent	Stovall,	Sarah	Coleman,	Jessica	Simmons,	Melinda	
Quick,	Melissa	Jarrell,	Gary	Butts.	

	
! The	SCHS	SGT	met	at	12:00.	Brent	Stovall	called	the	meeting	to	order.	

	

! Melissa	Jarrell	made	a	motion	to	approve	the	minutes	of	the	SGT	January	
meeting.	Gary	Butts	second.	

	

! Jessica	Simmons	and	Michael	Keown	gave	an	update	on	our	failure	rates	and	
credit	repairs.	Our	1st	semester	final	average	is	189	compared	to	last	year’s	232.	
Our	credit	repair	progress	for	1st	semester	was	38	credits	repaired	and	so	far	in	

2nd	semester	we	have	24	credits	repaired	and	15	potential	credits	in	progress.	
	

• SGT	Election	for	2020-2021	

! We	will	begin	asking	for	nominations	for	2	new	members	for	next	year.	Melinda	
Quick	and	Brent	Stovall	will	be	coming	off	the	team.	We	plan	to	vote	in	next	
month’s	meeting	for	these	members.	Any	nominations	can	be	emailed	to	

Michael	Keown.	
	

• Admin	Updates:	
! Athena	Malek	won	the	state	championship	in	wrestling.		This	is	the	first	

time	since	1970	that	SCHS	has	had	a	state	champion.	

! SCHS	Indianettes	won	state	championship	for	High	Kick.	
! JROTC	Rifle	Team	ended	their	regular	season	undefeated	and	will	advance	

to	state	playoffs	hosting	a	sectional	match.	

! JROTC	Leadership	Team	qualified	to	advance	to	the	2020	Army	JROTC	
Leadership	Bowl	Championship	that	will	be	held	at	the	Catholic	University	of	
America	in	Washington,	DC	in	June.	

! Construction	on	the	CTAE	building	is	close	to	being	finished.	Move	in	time	
will	depend	on	grants	and	budgets	for	furniture.	

! Kirk	Rogers	has	decided	to	return	to	teach	PE	and	coach	next	school	year.	

This	was	his	decision	and	felt	his	calling	is	to	teach	and	coach.	With	that	said	
we	have	an	AD/AP	position	open	that	we	will	be	searching	for.	

! Jessica	Simmons	and	Shelley	Langston	are	implementing	ways	of	

communications	to	our	community	and	parents	through	facebook,	twitter	
and	Instagram.	

	



! Members	Q&A:	none	
! SGT	members	were	shown	a	PLC	presentation	led	by	Amanda	Rogowski	and	Maribel	

Montgomery.	
! Meeting	was	adjourned	
! Next	meeting	March	25,	2020	

	

	

	
	


